MCGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL October 26, 1931 Sir Arthur Currie, K. C. M. G.

Sir Arthur Currie, K. C. M. G. Office of the Principal McGill College Montreal, P. Q.

Dear Sir Arthur, --

I enclose for your information a list of emoluments held by members of the Graduate Faculty at McGill or elsewhere for the current session. There may still be a few omissions in this list as it is difficult to get returns from every department. I venture to suggest that this list might well be printed in the McGill News and the McGill Daily, and I should be grateful for your opinion on this point, and also whether the value of the emoluments should or should not be stated.

The list for Chemistry is very striking. Many of these boys have come to McGill from other parts of Canada.

I feel some pride in the fact that in Physics there are three "1851" Scholarships, one Rhodes Scholarship, and a Moyse Travelling Scholarship.

There are many departments that would be very glad to get some assistance, either from McGill or elsewhere.

You will understand that I have not included demonstraters and instructors who are paid by McGill University for their work in instructing undergraduates.

Yours very sincerely,

Dr. A. S. Eve, Director Department of Physics.